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With the recent news that Oceanside city officials will once again consider a proposal to allow digital billboards on city-owned property along state Route 78, I would like to provide a few facts so that citizens and elected leaders can carefully determine if this a road they really want to go down.


In recent years the billboard industry has pushed hard to put up these bright, blinking signs all around the country for one reason: the ability to put multiple advertisers on one sign makes them far more lucrative.  However, for those who live, work or drive past them, digital billboards bring only bad news.  


For example, recent research shows that electronic billboards negatively impacting traffic safety to a dangerous degree.  A 2015 study in Florida and Alabama found that crashes went up 25 and 29 percent, respectively, near electronic billboard sites.  New research from M.I.T. determined that drivers may find it “nearly impossible” to avoid a glance to the signs during changes between ads.  In 2013 the government of Sweden ordered the removal of electronic billboards after a trial run showed an unacceptable level of driver distraction.  

Electronic billboards also constitute an environmental hazard, as their massive energy consumption creates an outsized carbon footprint.  A 2011 study found that electronic billboards could use as much energy as 30 average U.S. homes in a single year.  The signs are composed of thousands of light diodes powered brightly enough to overcome ambient daylight.  These lights generate heat and must be constantly cooled by internal air-conditioning units.  

If these weren’t reasons enough not to want digital billboards in Oceanside, the recent revelation that billboard companies are now using cell phone data to track the patterns and behaviors of motorists passing electronic billboards should give pause to anyone concerned about their personal privacy in the digital age.  
It is worth noting that while the billboard industry is pushing for these signs to go up quickly around the country, the D.C. Circuit Court of Appeals will soon rule on a lawsuit filed by Scenic America which claims that the signs violate longstanding federal prohibitions on billboards with intermittent lighting.  Should the courts rule in our favor, the legality of any existing digital billboards on these roads will be in doubt.  

Though the proposal is pitched as a narrow introduction of a few digital billboards with a financial incentive to Oceanside taxpayers, by allowing the signs the city will be opening a Pandora’s box of digital billboard blight.  Through our work at Scenic America we have observed time again that allowing one company to put up billboards will only result in others crying foul and demanding they be allowed to put up their own signs.

I spent time in Oceanside last summer visiting friends who live in the area, and it truly is a beautiful seaside city.  To me the most compelling reason not to allow digital billboards in Oceanside is to protect the city’s natural and built environments from unnecessary blight.  But even if preserving scenic beauty does not compel residents to speak up on this issue, I hope the other reasons I’ve presented here will, and that citizens contact their elected leaders today to make their voices heard.
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